
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 30, 2022  
 
 
Chris Stewart 
Minto Metals Corp. 
61 Wasson Place 
Whitehorse, YT Y1A 0H7 
 
 
Dear Mr. Stewart: 
 
Re: Minto Mine – Amendment to Quartz Mining License QML-0001 
 
In support of the development of the Minto Mine site, Minto Metals Corp. (“MMC”) submitted an 
updated Underground Mine Development and Operations Plan on March 1, 2022, for review 
and approval. Upon review of this plan, I determined that an amendment to Quartz Mining 
License QML-0001 (the “License”) would be required to enable the activities requested. This 
requirement was communicated to MMC on April 13, 2022, with a commitment from my office 
that MMC would be afforded an opportunity to review the License prior to issuance.  
 
An amended license was prepared and, on May 27, 2022, was provided to Selkirk First Nation 
(“SFN”) and MMC for review and comment. My office met with both SFN and MMC to discuss 
the amendment, and received written responses from both parties.  
 
After considering all of the comments received on the draft license, I have determined that an 
amendment to Quartz Mining License QML-0001 can be granted to support the ongoing 
development and production activities at Minto Mine. I have attached one original license 
document for your records, and the second original will remain in our files.  
 
The restricted operating conditions set out in the April 1, 2022, letter remain in effect and are 
not limited by the activities authorized in this License. MMC will continue to be required to 
demonstrate in the biweekly reports required under condition 5 of the letter that activities 
occurring at the mine site are not increasing site liabilities or environmental risks.  
 




